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Principal’s Report                                                       Week 7 Term 4 2019 
 

Politics aside, the interview aired on 2GB radio this week certainly re-affirmed the 
approach to teaching that Balgowlah Boys takes. The Hon. Mark Latham and a 
parliamentary team researching best practice in education visited our school earlier this 
month and viewed a number of classrooms. The podcast, which is available on the 
schools Facebook site, was glowing on its report of the teaching practices at the school. 
I must also add that I was present during the tour of the school and could not help but 
be proud of the way our students work with their teachers in class. The English teacher 

singled out by Mark Latham was Mr 
Tom Brecht who was observed 
teaching his Year 10 English class 
by the troop of 10 politicians. 
 
 
Parliamentary Committee researching 
Best Practice in Education 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Congratulation to The Company for their performance of Skate. Reviews from opening 
nights have been 
praising the 
efforts of the 
players and the 
production team. 
 
 
 
Scene from Skate 
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The data analysis for the 2019 NAPLAN Testing has been completed and posted. Once 
again Balgowlah’s performance has been outstanding. Arguably, the most significant 
is the growth data of our Year 9 boys. This measures the improvement students 
make from sitting the tests in Year 7 to when they are re-assessed in Year 9.  
For the 7th year in succession this school is rated at the highest level “Excelling!” 

 
 

 
Perhaps even more impressive 
is our Writing data. Year 9 data 
improved significantly this 
year. Note that this is outright 
performance (not growth). 
Which demonstrates the writing 
of our students (green line) are 
now above our “similar” 
schools (grey line) which of 
course include female students 
– that generally speaking 
acquire these skills at an earlier 
age to their male counterparts. 
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School Counsellor Report 
 
 
I had the pleasure of spending time this week with one of our senior students discussing 
masculinity and what it means to be a good man.  This week Year 9 have embarked upon 
their Tomorrow Man program with Year 10 working through stage 2.  The Tomorrow Man 
program challenges traditional stereotypes of masculinity and encourages men and boys to 
share their concerns and to support themselves, their families and their mates “while 
carving out our own version of the Aussie man”  https://www.tomorrowman.com.au/ 
 
As a parent and a counsellor I often think the values and virtues I would like to portray to 
my own children and your sons and wonder how effective I am in doing this at times.  I 
also often look at my colleagues, both male and female and also wonder what they are 
imparting and the list is quite extensive and very reassuring. With so many of the 
Balgowlah staff I see the essence of goodness, care, dedication and a willingness to 
improve the social, emotional and educational outcomes of our boys either implicitly or 
explicitly. The senior student put it succinctly, “I like my teachers because they show me 
how to be when I am older”.  I hope as well that his parents are proud of him too, he like 
so many of our boys, is a wonderful young man and instils faith our future.    
 
As parents we often question ourselves and how good we are.  I recently heard on the 
“Feel Better Live More” podcast, that there are over a million parenting books in 
publication, a phenomenal amount. So much advice that at times it becomes 
overwhelming.  From my point of view, when I see how many of our boys say “thank you”, 
offer a warm greeting and generally look after each other, I think we are doing well and I 
thank you as parents for this.  
 

https://www.tomorrowman.com.au/
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Today I was with a large group of year 9 boys doing their Peer Support training in 
preparation for supporting next year’s Year 7. When I asked my group what inspired them 
to help out, the overwhelming answer was “to make a difference”.  In her book “He’ll be 
OK”, the late Celia Lashlie provides reassuring messages to parents of boys on supporting 
our sons, if we have such a large group of boys wanting to make a difference – then we’ll 
be okay. 
 
 
Drama 
 
Skate Production 
Skate by Debra Oswald 
 
At Bally, we are incredibly fortunate to have so many talented students and staff! The ‘Skate’ production 
could not have taken place had it not been for the passion, dedication and commitment to creativity from 
all those involved. A massive thanks to all those who performed, produced, directed and supported this 
fantastic production. Here are a few pictures from behind the scenes and on stage over the past few 
months!  
 

  
Chris Boylan and Jonah Ovadia painting the brilliant backdrops 
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Owen Frost’s fanclub. Owen played Zac, 16 years old and looked upon as a leader. 
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Bob Herman asking students to test the ramps during construction. 

 

 
The technical crew and stage hands. From left: Rory, Dae, Ethan, Nick, Luke and Lachlan. (Missing 

Mikael) 
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Mitch, Isaac and team selling items during interval to raise funds for their Borneo service trip.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 7 Drama 
 
The students have recently finished their final assessment task for the playbuilding unit. This semester, 
they were tasked with writing and performing their own adaptations of well-known fairy tales or crime 
stories. There were some highly creative, entertaining scripts and performances. Thanks to Ms. Lambert 
who also kindly filled in for groups who had missing performers on the day. Bally has some budding young 
actors, and we cannot wait to see them involved in more Drama productions in future! - Ms. Wait and Ms. 
Collard 
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Year 9 Drama 
 
This term, the Year 9 Elective students have been learning about commedia dell’arte; a 
theatrical form which originated in Italy in the 16th Century. Performances were highly 
comedic narratives based on stock characters and set scenarios upon which the actors 
improvised their dialogue. Actors wore masks and used specific movements to represent the 
various stock characters.  
 
The Year 9 boys, as well as the students in the Drama Company, attended an exciting 
workshop by Scott from Matriark Theatre, where they were introduced to and explored 
the stock characters and their movements. Great fun was had by all! 
 

Scott 
introduces the students to the masks. 
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Learning the zanni (servant) walk. 

 

 
Lazzo of the pantry: a rehearsed comedic scene where the servants (zanni) steal from their master 

(vecchi).  
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Visual Arts 
 
Year 9 Visual Art 
A selection of Year 9 realistic portraits by Aidan, Adam, Levi, David, Noah, Lucas, Gor, Jack, 
Jack, Flynn, Sam, Felix, Max, Jono, Ruari, and Theo.  



 

 
RESPECT | RESPONSIBILITY | EXCELLENCE 

 

 



 

 
RESPECT | RESPONSIBILITY | EXCELLENCE 

 

 



 

 
RESPECT | RESPONSIBILITY | EXCELLENCE 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 



 

 
RESPECT | RESPONSIBILITY | EXCELLENCE 

 

Year 7 Still Life 
Students in year 7 have been learning traditional painting techniques including layering, 
scumbling, glazing, and blending. They have also learnt to build and mix their own colour 
pallets.  
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Congratulations Kai Taylor! 
Kai taylor’s HSC film FLUX has been selected for art express! This positions Kai’s work as 
one of the best in the state. Congratulations Kai, this is an outstanding effort.  
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A still from flux 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Music 
 
We would like to invite the Bally school community to our end of year concert on Wednesday 
the 11th of December. This will be an exciting evening to give the boys a chance to showcase 
the pieces they have been working on throughout the year. There will be a range of 
ensembles as well as raffles and some light refreshments throughout the night.  
 
We would love to see a huge crowd showing their support for the amazing music students 
of Balgowlah Boys campus 2019! 
 
Date: Wednesday the 11th of December  
Venue: School Hall 
Time:  6:00pm - 8:30pm 
Entry: Gold coin donation on the door 
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Our Year 7 and Year 8 Gifted and Talented Music Program boys had the pleasure of going to 
see School of Rock at the Capitol Theatre. The show was mesmerising and there were many 
positive reviews from the boys in attendance! 
 
Thanks to Mr Robertson, Ms Stokes, Mr Corby and Ms Collard for taking the boys along. 
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